LICENSING POLICY WORKING GROUP

THURSDAY 15 NOVEMBER 2007 at 10.00am

PRESENT:
Councillors Morton (Chairman), Mrs Parsons and Mrs Styth.

Officers:
J Messenger – Licensing Manager



C Liddle – Principal Solicitor



R Rooney – Trainee Committee Clerk

LPWG.04/07
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

There were no apologies for absence submitted.

LPWG.05/07
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest submitted.

LPWG.06/07
LICENSING ACT 2003 – REVIEW OF STATEMENT OF LICENSING POLICY

The Licensing Manager presented Report LDS.101/07 reminding Members that the first Statement of Licensing Policy was published by this Council on 7 January 2005.  There was a statutory requirement for the Council, for each three year period, to consult and publish a statement of its Licensing Policy.  The three yearly review must be completed by 7 January 2008.  

The consultation period for the review was from 22 August 2007 to 26 October 2007.  Since the close of the consultation period one further letter had been received from Children’s Services at Cumbria County Council.  The letter was circulated to Members of the Group who agreed the suggestions.

The Licensing Policy document would be produced in the same format as the existing document.

The Licensing Officer advised that the recommendations from the Working Group would be submitted to a Special Licensing Committee on 5 December 2007 then onto Council for adoption.

RESOLVED – (1)  That any further responses following the consultation period be considered by the Licensing Manager, Chairman of the Licensing Policy Working Group and the Principal Solicitor for inclusion in the Policy before it is considered by Council;

(2)  That the draft Policy be referred to the Licensing Committee on 5 December 2007.

The meeting ended at 10.12am

